Minutes,
January 12, 2016

The Village of Jones Creek Board of Aldermen held a regular meeting on Tuesday, January 12, 2016 at
6:30 p.m. The following members were present; Mayor Gordon Schlemmer, Terry Jeffers, Rocky Thomas,
Jack Taylor, and Glenn Jordan.

The invocation was given by Mayor Gordon Schlemmer,

The pledge to the flag was said by all.

There were no public appearances.

The Minutes of December were accepted as presented after a motion and second was heard from Mr. Terry
Jeffers and Mr. Jack Taylor. All were in favor.

Monthly reports were accepted by a motion from Mr. Jack Taylor, and a second from Mr. Rocky Thomas.
All were in agreement, motion carried.

A lengthy discuss was heard between the council and Mr. Jeffery Stanley regarding the Fencing Ordinance
and Permits. Mr. Stanley asked several questions with which Mayor Gordon Schlemmer answered. Mr.
Chris Motley, Jones Creek Building Official, was also in attendance to answer questions from Mr. Staniey.

Mayor Gordon Schlemmer informed the council and the audience that Mr. Chris Motley would remain our
Building Official; however, we would also be utilizing Burean Veritas on an as needed basis.

Mayor Gordon Schlemmer made a few announcements to the board. He informed them of the transition of
City Secretary. He stated he was still looking into a safe and would be determining the dimensions to make
sure it would fit into the building. He also said he would have storage building plans at the next meeting for
the council to review.

There were no future agenda items.

Mr. Taylor made the motion to adjourn at 6:50 p.m. With a second from Mr. Thomas, all were in favor, and
motion carried.

Gordon Schlemmer, Mayor

Kirhberly Morris, City Sdcretary/Administrator




